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LIONS CLUB INTERNATIONAL 
Lions Texas District 2-E2 

Convention and Cabinet Meeting 
April 23, 2022 

Hilton Garden Inn Fort Worth Alliance Airport  
Fort Worth, Texas 

 
Sponsor:  Argyle Lions Club 

 
100 attendees registered for the weekend 
 
Convention 
 
1. DG Stan Hall called the District Convention to order at 10:07 am and then recognized PDG David 

Gramm and PDG Carolyn Gramm. 
 

2. PDG David Gramm stated that his intent is to describe the matters on the ballot and accept 
nominations for unfilled positions, after appointing members of the Budget Committee.   

 
a. Budget Committee:  two non-PDG members of the committee are required.  The following Lions 

were nominated from the floor: 
i. Mike Lueckenhoff – Colleyville, seconded by Rick Walters 
ii. Harry Ledbetter – Colleyville 

The nominations were accepted. 
 

3. PDG David Gramm described the mechanics for completing the ballot, and then took nominations 
from the floor for open positions where nominations had not been received prior to the Convention: 

 
a. Drug Awareness Council:  of three slots, two additional nominees are required; Don Weaks is 

serving the remaining term of Kevin Stotmeister but is not a candidate.  The following Lions were 
nominated from the floor: 

i. Amanda Vandermolen – Sherman Evening; nominated by Deb Cashen 
ii. Dale Cuthbertson – NE Tarrant; volunteered 

 
b. Lions Organ & Eye Bank:  of four slots, four nominees are required.  The following Lions were 

nominated from the floor: 
i. Richard Walters – Greater Arlington; nominated by LOEB President Bill Cowan 
ii. John Perkins – NE Tarrant; nominated by District Treasurer Don Noblit 
iii. Marcia Mathews – Cleburne; nominated by 2nd VDG Woody Mathews 
iv. Wanda Desmond – Godley; nominated by _________ 
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c. Julien C. Hyer:  three nominees are required.  The following Lions were nominated from the floor: 
i. Robert Duckworth – Sherman Evening; nominated by 2nd VDG Woody Mathews 
ii. Richard Walters – Greater Arlington; volunteered 
iii. Cindy Mills – FW River Oaks; volunteered 

 
d. 2-E2 Eyeglass Recycling Center:  for four slots, two additional nominees are required.  The 

following Lions were nominated from the floor: 
i. Bud Gates – Bridgeport; volunteered 
ii. Chrisanne Carrington – Denton; volunteered 

  
4. PDG David Gramm noted that changes to the District Constitution would be on the ballot.  PDG Tom 

Westerman stated that this was to upgrade the District Constitution to be consistent with the LCI 
standard.  DG Stan Hall noted that we are removing redundant provisions and adding a clause to 
merely vote to be in compliance with the LCI form in the future. 

 
5. PDG David Gramm stated that delegate registration will occur from 3-4pm and voting will occur from 

4-5pm. 
 

6. PDG Carolyn Gramm requested any delegate forms not already submitted and was available to 
provide the number of delegates allocated to each Club. 

 
7. DG Stan Hall adjourned the Convention at 10:40am. 
 
At the Convention banquet that evening, Lion Barbara Noblit reported that all candidates had been 
approved or elected and that the Constitutional changes were approved. 
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Awards Ceremony 
 
1. DG Stan Hall called the District Awards Ceremony to order at 1:09 pm.  He recognized GST Deb Lewis, 

and they jointly recognized Grassroots Award recipients with a clock and a patch: 
a. Sean Bryan – Colleyville 
b. Carol Cain – Weatherford Noon (absent) 
c. Krishna Chandra - Grapevine 
d. Oleta Clouse – FW Founders (absent) 
e. Gail Craig – Highland Village 
f. Judy Davenport - Argyle 
g. Rodney Eiland – Southlake Centennial (absent) 
h. Bud Gates – Bridgeport 
i. Diane Howell – Godley 
j. Sondee Jackson – NE Tarrant (absent) 
k. Cathy McDaniel – Sanger 
l. Parker Perret – McKinney Morning 
m. Ben Pignataro – McKinney Noon (absent) 
n. Janet Rock – FW Riverside 
o. Amanda Vandermolen – Sherman Evening (absent) 
p. Philo Waters – Burleson (absent) 
q. Cynthia Wood – Whitesboro (absent) 
r. Dean Woodruff – Cleburne 
s. Martin Woodruff – Decatur 
t. Ron Wooten – NW Tarrant 
u. Tom Young – FW Handley-Meadowbrook 

 
2. When the Argyle Grassroots recipient was recognized, DG Stan Hall called up all Argyle Club members 

present and read a recognition for the Argyle Lions Club as the sponsor for the Convention and Cabinet 
meeting. 

 
3. After the Grassroots recognition, DG Stan Hall recognized Cindy and Rick of the Hilton Garden Inn and 

read a recognition for them as venue for the Convention and Cabinet meeting. 
 

4. DG Stan Hall recognized the following five District Clubs as 100-year clubs: 
a. FW Founders 
b. Cleburne 
c. McKinney Noon 
d. Denison 
e. Weatherford Noon 

 
5. DG Stan Hall recognized Lion Elizabeth Dierdorf with a Melvin Jones designation. 
 
6. DG Stan Hall presented District Governor awards to members of the Cabinet. 
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7. PID Connie LeCleir-Meyer presented four International President Certificates (4th highest honor in LCI): 
a. Mike Lueckenhoff – Colleyville 
b. Michelle Greco – NW Tarrant 
c. Kylan Hoss – Southlake Centennial 
d. Sean Bryan – Colleyville 

 
8. Tail Twister Bob Pederson distributed lunchtime 50/50 winnings. 
 
9. DG Stan Hall adjourned the Awards Ceremony at 2:29 pm. 
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Cabinet Meeting 
25 signed in attendance 
 
1. Call to Order  -  DG Stan Hall called the meeting to order at 2:58 pm and welcomed all attendees.   
 
2. Cabinet Minutes from January Meeting – District Secretary Sean Bryan presented the attached report.  

He presented the minutes from the January 15, 2022 Cabinet Meeting for approval, which were 
previously made available for review on the District website and emailed to Cabinet members.  The 
minutes were accepted without comment or revision by DG Stan Hall.   

 
3. Treasurer Report – District Treasurer Lion Don Noblit presented the attached report, which had been 

previously emailed to the Cabinet members.    
 
a. He affirmed that the funds for the District service project to provide a Lion with a new roof 

came from the District’s administrative account, and not the 501(c)(3) account. 
b. He noted that the District’s revenue for the year to date was $42,957, which is 68% of the 

budgeted revenue, and that total funds in the bank are $69,537 (excluding Convention Funds).  
He noted that total expenses for the year to date of $36,123 is 11% under income, resulting 
in a surplus of $6,834.   The report was accepted without comment or revision by DG Stan 
Hall.   
 

At this time, 1st VDG/PDG Vince Rosen made a motion to authorize the movement of $30,858 in the 
District’s 2023 Convention Fund to a new checking account, that may be drawn by 2 signatories, to 
begin paying expenses for the 2023 State Convention to be held in Fort Worth and sponsored by 
District 2-E2, and that an e-mail from the District Governor approving payment for such purposes may 
be deemed appropriate authorization.  PDG John Paul Burnett seconded the motion, which passed 
without comment.  
 

4. International Liaison – DG Stan Hall stated that PID Beverly Stebbins had been admitted to a long-
term care facility earlier in the week and thus had no report.   
 

5. Constitution and Bylaws – PDG Tom Westerman presented the attached report, in conjunction with 
the modifications to the District Constitution and Bylaws to be voted on that afternoon.   
 

6. Sports Extravaganza – PDG Tom Westerman presented the attached report, and reported that Sports 
Extravaganza would be on May 6-7, 2022 at Coppell High School.  He is looking for volunteers for the 
awards stand. 
 

7. GMT - District Coordinator IPDG Mary Alice Layland noted she had passed out recognition pins to 
sponsors of members added in January-March 2022 in the morning’s opening session.  She yielded 
her time to DG Stan Hall, who reported that the District was up 68 member, with two more expected 
to be reported by the end of the weekend.  He reported that some clubs were doing better on addition 
of members than others, and listed a number of clubs with their respective percentage increases: 
Everman 58%, Glen Rose 36%, Benbrook 33%, Southlake 31%, Granbury 28%, Pantego 24%, FW River 
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Oaks 23%, FW Riverside 22%, Whitesboro 20%, Gainsville & Sherman Noon & Krum 14%, FW Hadley 
& Bridgeport 14%. 
 

8. GMA – District Coordinator PDG/1st VDG Vince Rosen reported that the SWOT analysis has been 
completed and should have a plan for next 1-3 years in next month and distribute to Club presidents 
and Cabinet members to provide a strategy for the District and Clubs.   
 

9. GLT – District Coordinator/CCE/PDG Suzi Schneider noted that she was looking at officer training for 
the next year.  District Communications Director Deb Cashen has done good work with Zoom so there 
will be more future training on-line.   

 
10. GST – District Coordinator Deb Lewis presented the attached report.  She is very proud of the District’s 

progress. 
 

11. Communications – Communications Director Deb Cashen reported that openings of the e-mail 
updates increased from 21.9% to 44.9%.  She appreciates those who read the updates.  She also 
requests that Clubs that send her events to be advertised on Facebook or e-mail send them in the 
manner they desire the circulation to occur. 
 

12. Zone Reports (presided by 1st VDG/ PDG Vince Rosen): 
 

a. Zone 1 (report attached) – Zone Chair Charlie Brown gave the attached report.   
b. Zone 2 (report attached) – Zone Chair Elizabeth Dierdorf gave the attached report. 
c. Zone 3 (report attached) – Zone Chair Doug Chapman gave the attached report. 
d. Zone 4 (report attached) – Zone Chair John Perkins gave the attached report 
e. Zone 7 (report attached) – Zone Chair Mike Lueckenhoff gave the attached report.   
f. Zone 8 (report attached) – Zone Chair Deb Lewis gave the attached report.   

 
13. Entity Reports (presided by 2nd VDG Woody Mathews): 

 
a. Texas Lions Camp  

i. PDG/1st VDG Vince Rosen reported that he turned in $70,000 on behalf of the District for 
a new 2-bedroom, 2-bath cottage, and has additional commitments of $30,000.  He is 
looking for another $15,000 to reach the $115,000 pledge, but has only been to 4 clubs.  
Additionally, in the next fiscal year as he visits Clubs he will ask for additional funds to 
furnish the house, and finish out the kitchen and back patio so that District 2-E2 is the 
sole sponsor of this house. 

ii. Director Robert Duckworth reported that two bunkhouses have been dried-in.  They are 
working on Eagle Trail.  He noted that formal work weekends were over, but individuals 
can continue to show up and work.  The family camp is full for 2022 and they hope to 
have a regular session with just kids in 2023.  
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iii. Texas Lions Camp Bus Program – PDG John Paul Burnett had no report, as it was 
postponed to 2023. 
 

b. MD-2 Texas Lions Eyeglass Recycling Center – PDG John Paul Burnett reported that they move 
a lot of glasses to Mexico.  They have renovated staff to provide 2 hourly workers and three 
PDG volunteers overseeing operations.  TLERC is still looking for an administrator and a 
warehouse manager.  TLERC’s board is made up of all new members, who have to date met 
only via Zoom but plan to meet at the end of May for the first in-person quarterly board 
meeting and tour the facility.  The Midland facility processes glasses from New Mexico and 
Oklahoma, and they are getting the process up and running to prepare prescription glasses 
and frames for youth for under $20.   
 

c. Lions Organ & Eye Bank – LOEB President Bill Cowan submitted the attached report.  LOEB 
Director Doug Chapman reported that LOEB helped fund 12 procedures, including cataract 
surgeries, a prosthetic eye and hard contact lenses.  LOEB has spent almost $32,000 so far 
this year.  They are always looking for donations and are evaluating online donation methods. 
They have been operating at slight deficit for several years. 

 
DG Stan Hall recognized PDG David Schneider, who described his intent go to the Philippines, 
which does not have a vision screen program, to provide S12 machines and training.  He has 
recently received the endorsement of International Director for the Philippines, and the prior 
and current District Governors.  He noted that Alcon in Fort Worth provides grants for this 
purpose and he intends to write and submit a grant request in conjunction with Cooks 
Children’s Hospital, for which he has the  support of DG Stan Hall and the LOEB.  He also wants 
to present this to District clubs and try to raise $5/member. 
 

d. Julian C. Hyer Youth Camp – 2nd VDG Woody Mathews reported that they need four more 
host families from District 2-E2, preferably in the DFW area to be closer to activities.  Host 
families need not be Lions.  The students are coming on June 30.  
 

e. Texas Lions Foundation – PDG Ron Layland gave the attached report. 
 

f. Drug Awareness Council – DAC Board Member Deb Cashen reported that DAC has decided to 
set up a database for schools and contacts to increase Red Ribbon week participation.  She 
asked that if a Club is not currently interacting with any local school, let DAC know some 
contact information and DAC will reach out to the school about Red Ribbon week and the 
contests.     

 
g. Leader Dog – PDG John Paul Burnett reported that if any Club wants a presentation on Leader 

Dogs, let him know.  He emphasized that this is a key District program, and is primarily 
supported by LCI.   

 
h. Lions Clubs International Foundation - PDG Charles Bethards reported that LCIF began the 

Campaign 100 program, and it ends June 30, 2022.  The goal is $300 million and about $282 
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million has currently been raised ($245 million in cash, and the remainder in pledges and 
legacy gifts).  His goal has been $100,000 from District Clubs; he believes that this goal may 
have already been exceeded.  We raised about $53,000 last year, but he notes that the District 
needs at least $10,000 to exceed last year’s giving.    

 
i. World Services for the Blind – PDG Jim Coleman reported that WSB has served 49 clients this 

year, both online and in-house in new facility, representing US, Belize, and Bangladesh.  They 
started a campaign in 2019 and have raised over $3 million to renovate the HVAC, and work 
has been completed and paid for.  Phase II is about to start to benefit blind homeless persons, 
and will convert a building into a group home for about $5 million; they are using income tax 
credits for this purpose and have raised about $2 million so far.  WSB has hired a new 
development manager and is about to celebrate its 75th anniversary, and will have a dinner 
on September 22.  They have several new initiatives, such as facilitative learning centers; 
licensing classroom materials (to Oklahoma) and have entered into contracts in California, 
Colorado and North Carolina; and a webpage auditor certification  program.  Texas Lions have 
donated almost $30 million this year. 
 

j. Lions Quest –Lion Juneria Berges presented the attached report.  DG Stan Hall commended 
Lion Juneria for 10 years of work on Lions Quest, and noted that the District desires to do 
more, and to market it further by using Facebook, websites and Constant Contact.  He stated 
that the District wants to establish a formal District committee comprised of Lions with 
educational backgrounds, to extend Lions Quest into more schools and to provide a 
succession plan for Lion Juneria.  He requested that the Cabinet authorize the District 
Governor to form and staff a Lions Quest committee and to sign a memorandum of 
understanding between District 2-E2, Anchors for Life and LCI in furtherance of the Lions 
Quest program in the District’s schools and to establish a succession plan.  1st VDG/PDG Vince 
Rosen made such a motion and District Treasurer Don Noblit seconded the motion.  The 
motion was approved without discussion. 

 
14. Committee Reports (presided by 2nd VDG Woody Mathews): 

 
a. Convention Chair - PDG/1st VDG Vince Rosen reported that the Cabinet meetings for next year 

have been scheduled.  The 1st Cabinet meeting will be July 16 in Colleyville; the 2nd Cabinet 
meeting will be October 15 at a location to be determined and will be only one day; the 3rd 
Cabinet meeting will be January 21 in River Oaks with the youth contests; and the 4th Cabinet 
meeting/District Convention will be April 14-15 at the Hilton Garden Inn Alliance Airport in 
Fort Worth. 

 
b. Grassroots – Lion Deborah Lewis presented the attached report, regarding the awards handed 

out earlier in the day.   
 
c. ALERT Chair – Lion David Schneider had no report but intended to do mailing to every Club 

before year is over regarding having a disaster plan and checklist. 
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d. Diabetes Awareness – Diabetes Coordinator Sean Bryan presented the attached report.   
 

15. Old Business – DG Stan Hall noted that there is no old business. 
 

16. New Business – DG Stan Hall recognized 1st VDG/PDG Vince Rosen, who reminded participants that 
the 2023 State Convention will be held in Fort Worth and conducted by the District.  He needs 
committees and support from all the Clubs for planning and promoting the District.   

 
17. Closing Remarks by DG Stan Hall.   

 
Adjourned by DG Stan Hall at 4:08 pm. 

 
Respectfully submitted by Lion Sean Bryan, District Secretary 
 
Reports follow in the order referenced above. 
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Exhibits 
(attached) 

 
1. Meeting Agenda 
2. Secretary Report 
3. Treasurer Report 
4. Constitution and Bylaws Committee Report 
5. Sports Extravaganza Report 
6. GST Report 
7. Zone 1 Report 
8. Zone 2 Report 
9. Zone 3 Report 
10. Zone 4 Report 
11. Zone 7 Report 
12. Zone 8 Report 
13. Lions Organ & Eye Bank Report 
14. Texas Lions Foundation Report 
15. Lions Quest Report 
16. Grassroots Lion Award Report  
17. Diabetes Awareness Report 














































